

From the desk of

Missionary **Brant Lane**

Building Director



April 2018

"Jesus saith unto him, Thomas, because thou hast seen me, thou hast believed: blessed are they that have not seen, and yet have believed. The world likes to say seeing is believing, but perhaps, believing is seeing." John 20:29

Dear Brothers and Sisters.

These past two months have come and gone quickly. The month of February began with me having the opportunity to help in Nevills Chapel Baptist Church's Faith Promise Mission Conference. Pastor Glenn Griffith and the church have such a heart for missionaries. I truly appreciate the opportunity to share the mission work and preach at the conference.

On February 10th-23rd the Macedonian builders headed to Mante City, Mexico. Missionary Raymundo Robles had invited the builders to come and help build a new sanctuary. The Missionary had asked Macedonian to help them raise the \$10,000 needed to get the project up and going. I am glad to report that God provided all the funds. Thank you to the many churches and individuals who had a part in this project. The project was a success, as the team of 15 builders was able to lay all the blocks, pour 13 concrete columns, build 8 metal trusses 54' long and install the metal roofing in 10 days. The first Sunday we were there I had the privilege of preaching at the mission. They held services at the project site that consisted at that time of just a footing and no walls or concrete slab. The Wednesday night before we left they had a dedication service and the building was under roof. God is so good!!! Please continue to pray for Missionary Raymundo and Ebenezer Baptist Church.

The project ended and I headed to Atlanta, Georgia to meet up with my family. Michelle had brought the kids to the grandparents in Georgia to stay while we went to Israel for 12 days. While I was in Atlanta for the weekend Pastor Mike Maxwell asked if I would like to preach at Hillcrest Baptist on Sunday night. I was so glad he asked and I truly enjoy going back to Hillcrest.

On Monday the 26th Michelle and I left for Israel. It is hard to explain in words what this trip did for my walk with the Lord and my knowledge of the Bible. It was such an education on the Lord that Michelle and I love and serve. There are many highlights, but I will just mention one. In Nazareth, we visited the Brow of the Hill where Jesus was led in hopes of throwing him over the cliff. Of course, that didn't happen, but just knowing his home town treated him that way was unbelievable. While in Nazareth, we stopped at Evangelical Baptist Church, the oldest baptist church in the Holy land. There we met Pastor Fuad Sakhnini, a 91 year old pastor who was born in Nazareth and had been pastoring there for 58 years. The gospel of Mark records Jesus being rejected at Nazareth and that he could do no mighty work and that he marveled at their unbelief. I sat in that church as we sang and listened to the pastor speak thinking it may have looked like our Lord gave up on his hometown, but He never did and this pastor is proof. Proof that we serve a merciful God who loves everyone and wish that none perish.

Michelle and I returned home in the middle of the month of March and began preparing for Two Grey Hills, New Mexico. Our family left on March 26th for the project. We will be helping to install the rough electrical, plumbing and heating and Air condition in the building. Please pray for the project and the safety of the team. There are many upcoming building projects. If you have any questions please feel free to call me. Thanks for all you do to help in the ministry. God Bless.

For His Honor, **Brant Lane**



SENDING CHURCH:

White Oak **Baptist Church** PO Box 114 Nancy, KY 42544

Points Of Interest

2018 Schedule

June 10-15th:

Ohio Church Camp (Preaching)

July 11th -12th: Libby Montana **Preaching Mission Conference**

July 30-August 3rd: Washington State Association Camp (Preaching)

July 20th and 29th: Preaching at Bethel MBC, Spokane, WA

August 6-10th:

Revival Hopewell BC Clarksville, TX

Building Projects 2018

March 31- April 7th:

Two Grey Hills, New Mexico

May 12-26th:

Journey BC Bloomington, Indiana

June 30- July 14th:

Valley Landmark MBC Spokane, Washington

September 1-15th:

Maple Wood MBC Martinsburg, West Virginia

October 27- November 10th

New Home MBC, Arkansas

Macedonian Missionary Service

Kentucky Office PO Box 756

Somerset, KY 42502 Phone: 606-677-6683

Florida Office PO Box 68

Polk City, FL 33868 Phone: 863-984-4060

www.macedonianms.org